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29th April 2022           Our Ref: 20662.1/cor/bd29042022 
           ABP Case No.: ABP-306725-20 
 
 
BY EMAIL AND BY POST TO:  
 
The Secretary 
An Bord Pleanála 
64 Marlborough Street 
Dublin 1 
 
 
RE: RESPONSE TO THE REQUEST FOR FURTHER INFORMATION NO. 2 FOR THE 

RIVER PODDLE FLOOD ALLEVIATION SCHEME 
 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
On behalf of joint applicants South Dublin County Council and Dublin City Council, Nicholas 
O’Dwyer Ltd. herewith submit a response to the request for further information (RFI) made 
by the Board, dated 8th March 2022 (ABP Case No.: ABP-306725-20), in relation to the 
development consisting of flood alleviation works along and adjacent to the River Poddle 
extending from Tymon North, Tallaght, South Dublin County to Marrowbone Lane, Dublin 
City.  
 
The response to the Board’s RFI No. 2 is presented as follows:  
 

1. Water Framework Directive Assessment for the River Poddle Flood Alleviation 
Scheme, CBEC eco engineering, April 2022 

2. Winter bird and mammal surveys for the River Poddle Flood Alleviation Scheme 
2022, NM Ecology Ltd., April 2022  

  
We provided enclosed 2 no. hard copies and 1 no. electronic USB of the documents 
contained in this Further Information Response.   
 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
 

__________________________ 
for NICHOLAS O'DWYER LTD.  
on behalf of applicant  

Enc.  


